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Issue 4411, March 2015 
 

Next club meeting: March 23rd 2015, 7:00 pm, West Creek Café, Camp Bowie Blvd 
 

Presidents Corner: by Tom Blakeney 
  
Greetings Thunderbirds. This month's big news is that we 
now have a signed lease! No worries in that department 
for 5 years to come. We all owe a vote of thanks to the 
folks that have worked very hard to bring the lease to 
fruition. 

Sure missed having our February meeting. I cannot recall 
the Thunderbirds having to cancel very many meetings 
over the years, but it was pretty nasty out there that night. 
 
We have a training session and demo coming up April 
11th at the Ken Copeland airfield (the old Eagle 
Mountain air base) for a good size group of Boy Scouts. I 
am looking for a volunteer to help organize this event. I 

will be there, but my work schedule is pretty tough for 
the next two weeks. I would like to have at least 5 
trainers out there so we can get as many scouts in the air 
as possible. I will bring at least one electric trainer and I 
hope we can get someone to bring the club training 
aircraft plus a couple more. Hopefully we can firm up 
details at the March meeting (about two weeks before 
this event). 

I still seemed to be cursed when it comes to getting to 
fly! Either the weather is bad, or I have to work! 
Something has got to give!!  
 
That is all for now. See you at the meeting! 

 
Vice Presidents Corner: by Verne ‘Sarge’ Bell 
 
Warm weather is here, so enjoy it and the field. For the program this month Joe Jopling will finish his CG talk. 

 
February Meeting Minutes; by Tab Bowland 
 
February meeting cancelled due to inclement weather. 
 
Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
�
No Report this month, to be presented at the March meeting. 
 
Field Lease Update: by Joe Jopling 
 

 Our new lease has been signed. 
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Local History:   
 
Traces of Texas reader Alan Comer sent in this rather remarkable historic photograph, along with the following 
description. I had no idea that this had ever occurred: 
 
 In November 1940, Consolidated Aircraft contacted Amon Carter, explaining they had been ordered to transfer 200 PBY 
seaplanes from San Diego to Britain and that they were in immediate need of a layover point mid-country. In just eight 
days, Amon Carter, with the help of the Fort Worth Chamber of Commerce, arranged for all the necessary requirements 
of fuel, food, lodging for the flight crews, and moorings for the planes. To keep the mission secret, the public was told the 
planes were here to weather out a hurricane in the Gulf of Mexico. The speedy response from Amon Carter and the 
Chamber of Commerce later played a large role in convincing Consolidated Aircraft to build their manuf acturing facility 
in Fort Worth, Texas." 
 

 
November 1940 layover point mid-country seaplanes from San Diego to Britain at Lake Worth, Fort Worth, 
Texas  
 
Hints Tricks and Tips: by Ed Furche 
 
I plan to write an article for our monthly newsletter and 
this first article discusses general ideas which are the basic 
building blocks for accomplishing just about any task in 
your workshop. 
1. To start your shop needs to be well organized (sounds 
like a resolution to me). If not yet organized find a stopping 
point in your present project or before beginning your next 
project. 
Visit your local hardware store and purchase a small parts 
bin cabinet. Try to find one with large and small bins (large 
bins 4” x 1.5”, small 2” x 1”). Small bins are used for 
miscellaneous hardware and larger bins for specific model 

spare parts. Place the bin cabinet in an easily accessible 
location and label each bin as they will be used often. 
EXAMPLE: My Hawk, SBD, and Ryan use the larger bins 
to hold spare parts for the specific model. 
EXAMPLE- Hex head screws and bolts sized from 
1’8”x1/2” to 3/32”x5/8” may be purchased from 
microfasteners.  
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2) Two sets of 5-6" ball end hex driver are a must. Modify 
the second set by cutting off the short L bend with a dremel 
tool. This mod allows you to chuck the hex wrench in a drill 
to expedite the installation multiple like screws. 

 
3) Cut a ceiling tile to the size of your work bench. Place 
the 'white' side down as the 'white' is powdery and easily 
transfers to and surface it comes in contact with. Use it as 
much as you want and when no longer serviceable it is 
easily replaced. 

 
That's all for now. If you specific areas you want addressed 
please let me know. With 68 years modeling experience I 
have a lot to share.  
Ed Furche @ ed@univ-computers.com

Westchester Radio Aero Modelers Inc (WRAMS) Modeling Expo:   

Each Year the best Scale and Sport RC Airplanes are 
brought by their builders to compete in the WRAM show 
Static Competition. With all the classes shown off center 
stage on the main floor of the trade show, the contest draws 
competitors from all over the Northeast and East Coast. 
With cash prizes and awards at stake, these airplanes 
represent countless hours of labor and effort and are true 
museum pieces. 
 

 
Best in Show Jeff Fiscus: Fw-190 

 

 
Designer Scale: Andy Marone, 1/3-scale D.H. 1a 

 

 
Civilian: Jack Buckley, D.H Tiger Moth 

 

 
WW1:  Ken Karpinski, Sopwith Camel 

 

 
WWII:  Spinoso, P-51D Mustang 
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Road to Top Gun – Tommy Yates A-4 Skyhawk: by Gerry Yarrish 

If you remember the great aviation movie Top Gun, then 
you’ll remember the scenes where Maverick and Goose, 
while flying their F-14 Tomcat, learn their lessons while 
facing off against the seasoned instructors. After leaving 
“Ice Man” (his wingman), Tom Cruise chases his target 
only to get “shot out of the sky” by Viper, who’s flying the 
nimble McDonnell Douglas A-4 Skyhawk. 
 

 
Tommy Yates of Florence, AL, will be flying his Skyhawk 
at Top Gun this year built from a BMV/Skymaster kit. All 
dolled up in a scheme from the Vietnam War era Tommy’s 

jet is powered by a Kingtech 140 turbine engine and is 
controlled with a Spektrum DX18 radio system. Tommy 
has added a Deamon Cortex gyro system to help smooth 
things out. As of this writing Tommy is still awaiting good 
weather for deployment of test flights. 

 

 
The A-4 sports subtle weathering which has been done with 
pastel chalks and an airbrush, then sealed up with a satin 
clear  

SAFETY CORNER 
 

Daylight savings time is with us again, which means Thursday radio control aircraft training sessions have started at 
Thunderbird field. I am not an instructor, but have an overwhelming respect for all of those that are involved with the 
program. We have a great training program and our instructors are just some of the many Heroes and Mentors our 
club membership has to offer. The Spring and Summer seasons hopefully will draw new people showing an interest in 
our hobby out to the flying field to see how we do it. Please help keep our hobby fun by ensuring that we as well as 
prospective new members follow the AMA Safety code and our own flying field rules which are both posted on the 
Club Website and at Thunderbird field. 
One more little tid-bit. Even when we do all we can to ensure our aircraft and radio systems are in proper working 
order before and during flight, parts is parts and parts can fail. Whenever possible, it is always a good idea to have a 
spotter when you fly, if for no other reason, to at least help with the “HEADS UP” call if you are required to go into a 
recovery mode of your aircraft.  
 
Mel Wells 
Safety Coordinator 
safetycoordinator@fwthunderbirds.org 
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�The Commemorative Air Force In Numbers: by WarbirdsNews —December 30, 2014  

In April of 2014, the CAF announced they were moving their headquarters along with its associated aircraft to Dallas 
Executive Airport in Dallas, Texas. The museum and its artifacts (including the nose art collection) will also move to Dallas. 
The move to Dallas should bring a lot more visitors to its new CAF National Airbase once construction is finished. The 
organization is firmly settling its future health and shows great promise for further growth. 

 

DISTRICT VIII V.P. Column: by Marc Johnson  

District VIII Vice President Column in the April is sue of 
Model Aviation. Local boy does good! Joe Jopling was 
awarded the Carl and Beth Goldberg Vital People Award on 
December 5, 2014. He was appeciative to receive national 
recognitionfor what he has done for the Fort Worth 
Thunderbirds Club.During his acceptance Joe related a short 
story about how memorable this award is because one of his 
first airplanes was a Carl Goldberg Zipper that he built and 
flew when he was part of the Fort Worth Gas Modelers 
Association. 

 

THUNDERBIRD 2015 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 

April 25 th    S.P.A.      Gary Alpin CD 
May 23   Warbirds     Ed Kettler CD 
May 30    Pylon Race      Gary James CD 
June   Old Farts      T.B.D. 
July 4.    Club fun fly     Club Officers 
August 1   Summer float fly     CD to be announced 
August 15    National Model Aviation Day   CD Ed Kettler 
September 26-27    S.P.A.       CD Ken Knotts 
October 2-4   SAB Goblin Bash     CD Will Campbell 
October 10   C.P.A.       CD Tim Reed 
November 7   Texas Electric fun fly     CD Tom Blakeney 
November    21 Pylon Race      CD Gary James, Verne Bell 
November 28   Toy for Tots     Coordinator Steve Ehlers 
December   Thunderbird Christmas Party   Club Officers 
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Next Month’s Events 
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April 11 th Boy Scout Flight Training      S.P.A. April 25th     
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President:  Tom Blakeney 
E-Mail: tomblakeney28682@ 
���������������yahoo.com 

Vice President:  Verne Bell 
E-Mail: vernebbell2@aim.com�
 

Secretary:  Tab Bowland�
E-Mail: tbirds197@yahoo.com�
 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������
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Len and Debbie  invite you to receive: 
 

$3.00 Off a Full Service Oil Change including Oil, Lube    
and Filter. 
Complete Fluid Top Off, Check Tire Pressure and Vacuum 
Interior + 16 point inspection. 

 
 
 
 
 

2850 Fort Worth Highway 
Hudson Oaks, TX 76087 
(817) 594-2602 
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